MSCSW Board Meeting Minutes  --  January 18, 2014

 

Present:  Cindy Badamo,  Al Barton, Steve Franklin,  Shelly Justison, Vincent Marino, Jesse Berg (Executive Director)

Absent:  Mike George, Kathleen McMullan, Linda Pevnick

 

1.  There is $581 in Paypal, $0 in Square.  Al reported a balance of $13,823.67.  Jesse sent $150 to the Cancer Support Center.  Jesse sent $50 to the previous presenters, and needs a check for the January presenter.

 

Steve suggested that Jesse check out a Paypal credit card; the card pays a 1% rebate.  You also get a rebate if you use a Paypal swipe.

 

2.  There are 108 members:  92 LCSWs, 12 LMSWs, 4 students.

 

3.  Steve reported that there will be another licensing board meeting in about one month.  The board of the national testing organization is coming to St. Louis in June for their semi-annual meeting, and the state licensing board will host.

 

The Board discussed Medicare billing, ICD-10, introduction of the DSM-5 to the licensing tests.

 

4.  Jesse reported that the directory has been distributed/mailed; a few copies are still available.

 

5.  The board discussed the January workshop.  There were 24 attendees; an average of 4.7 on the evaluations.

 

The February workshop is on sleep disorders; Jesse distributed flyers to board members:

 

ACTION:  Linda will act as contact for Dr. Schwartz, and probably introduce.

 

6.  The movie event is planned for January 19 from 6 to 9pm.  Those who stay for the discussion will receive 1 contact hour.  11 have signed up to date.  Jesse forgot to let the Center know that MSCSW will be using the building Sunday, but the Center has been accommodating and it should not be a problem.

 

ACTION:  Preparation will begin at 5 pm.  Steve will will provide the movie, popcorn, projector, etc.  Shelly will provide candy.

 

7.  Jesse has updated the website, and has added workshop notes, strategic plan.

 

8.  The Board discussed some aspects of the strategic plan.  It is not known if Mike has done any work on student liaisons with the universities.

 

The board discussed marketing materials.  Jesse discussed possible sites that you can request proposals for design of marketing materials, and then you bid on the one that you like best & that fits your budget.

 

Cindy suggested that Jesse use his flyer and that workshops be free to students (approved by Board).  This can be distributed to the universities.

 

ACTION:  Jesse will email to Cindy who will distribute it to UMSL.

 

The Board discussed how to get active committees started.

 

ACTION:  Mention of need for committee members will be announced at the movie event.  This will be announced at every workshop & by email.

 

ACTION:  Board members will make announcements before the workshops & introduce the speakers.  This will free Jesse up for last minute registrations, etc.

 

The Board discussed how to do the ethics discussion on list-serve (see p. 11 of strategic plan).

 

ACTION:  Shelly will work on the ethics workshop for the end of the education year.  She will contact Gerald who is a member and is also a lawyer for ideas.

 

The Board discussed the possibility of having to find a new meeting location (the Cancer Support Center may be having financial problems).

 

 

Vincent J. Marino

Secretary

